


Secretary's notes

YOU SHOULD all by now be well into the sailing season. The weather in the South hasn't
been bad with quite brisk winds.

Lesley and I had a nice couple of days on the water over the May Bank Holiday in the
company of 4 other Swifts (see Don Harvey's write up!)

Although we have regional representatives, if you feel like company in your particular sailing
area - get on the phone to other local 'Swifties'.

I discovered 2 very simple mods. on the weekend. One was to put a piece of rubber between
the outboard clamp and well, to cut down on vibration; the other was to cut a hole in the top
of the outboard cover to enable easy refuelling without removal of the cover - something I
find a real pain when underway. Both ideas supplied by the aforementioned Don.

By now you should all have a story to tell from your sailing experiences. Remember, it
doesn't have to be full of 'derring do'. 'swifties' are always interested in reading about other
sailing areas and if it does happen to be a somewhat more inspiring trip it gives the less
experienced a spur on to greater things. The newsletter relies on your input so please put pen
to paper. Good sailing!

Alan Probyn

Editor's column
yOU may be interested to know that we have three paying advertisers in this issue. The

intention is to find 4 for each publication. This will cover the full production costs of the
journal leaving only the postage to come from Association funds. If anyone out there can

help me identify a fourth advertiser then please let me know.

Due to the amount of copy and photographs submitted for this issue I've not been able to get

everything in - not a problem I anticipated back in January when I agreed to put on the

editor's 'green eye shade'. I'd like to thank all correspondents, especially those of you who
must wait till the next edition before they see their contribution in print"

I think you'll agree that the contributions in this issue are of a particularly high standard and

it's pleasing to see the full geographical spectrum of the Association's membership

represented in the pages. The response to the request in my first issue for photographs has

been excellent. If they continue to come in I'd like to print a 4-page 'picture special' -

possibly in colour - of the best ones in the December issue and invite those attending the next

AGM to vote a prrze for the best one. If you intend sending me photos please send prints -

either colour or black and white. How about drawings - are there any artists out there?
Steve Hart

o This rbs{re's cover shot is o{ Doug Angus' 'Cir Mhor' anchored off Arnisdale in Loch Hourn with the

3,OOO foot Beinn Sgritheall providing a spectacular backdrop.
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Regional Report: Wales

IT WOIILD seem sensible to begin by introducing myself. My name is Phil Newman and
I sail with my wife Jan in our Swift 18 'Celerity' f-rom Hafen Pwllheli on the Lleyn
Peninsular. We were introduced to the Swift by Bill and Dot Oakes (Cornix) whilst cruising
the Caledonian Canal in our previous boat, a 14ft. West Wight Potter last summer. A job
move to Shrewsbury from Germany combined with an enthusiast offering cash for the Potter
enabled us to buy a larger boat whilst keeping the convenience of the trailer sailer. Our first
trips last year in Celerity took place in Poole Harbour/Bournemouth Bay but she is now
finding her way around Tremadog and Cardigan Bays. In a moment of weakness during a
phone conversation with Doug Brodie I agreed to volunteer as the regional rep. for Wales
despite being a West Country man living in Shrewsbury!

So what can Wales offer the Swift sailor?

Scenery to equal anything on the Devon or Cornish coats, snug sleepy picture postcard
harbours and anchorages and laid back or challenging sailing in uncluttered seas depending
on your mood.

The down side is that most of the west coast of Cardigan Bay is a lee shore to the prevailing
wind and there is no secure harbour or anchorage with all tide access for the 80 miles of
coastline between Fishguard and Pwllheli. However a prudent skipper who is mindful of the
weather reports and his tide tables and almanac should always have enough water to get over
the numerous bars into the various bolt holes.

Facilities are improving in leaps and bounds along the whole coast with new marinas at
Swansea, Cardiff, Milford Haven, Pwhelli and Conway. Existing facilities at Port Dinorwic
are being improved and more are planned. Hafen Pwllheli is now nearing completion (despite
still looking like a building site) and offers facilities comparable with any Solent Marina at
all states of tide though the slipway can be tricky in a crosswind! Now is the time to sail
Wales before the masses arrive.

Any Swift owner wishing to cruise the Welsh Coast is welcome to contact me on (0743)
362758 and I will offer what assistance or advice that I can. I have fairly extensive cruising
notes and local information/knowledge from Milford Haven to Conway. Not all cruised in
a Swift, but a larger boat. Any members who fancy a cruise in company please let me know
and I will try to organise a rally between June and September or if you prefer an impromptu
sail let me know and I will attempt to get there. Two Swifts that I have identified are
'Salamander' at Porthmadog and 'Orion' at Port Dinorwic and I would be pleased to make
contact with their owners.

DID YOU KNOW YOU CAN USE YOUR WATCH AS A COMPASS.2

Hold your watch with the hour hand pointing towards the sun.
An imaginary line half way between the hour hand and 12 will atways point Southl
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